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Neil Holly

From:  on behalf of Town Planning NWC 
<TownPlanningNWC@networkrail.co.uk>

Sent: 03 June 2023 13:13
To: Local Plan
Subject: Rugby Borough Council Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule 

Consultation Network Rail comments

OFFICIAL 

 
Please ensure that from now on ALL planning applications & ALL planning policy 
notifications are issued to this new address ONLY: 
TownPlanningNWC@networkrail.co.uk  
Please update all the relevant council planning policy & planning applications contact 
databases including all personal contact emailing lists. 
 
FAO Planning Policy Team 
 
Thank you for consulting Network Rail on the above planning policy relating to CIL.  
 
Network Rail is a statutory consultee for any planning applications within 10 metres of 
relevant railway land (as the Rail Infrastructure Managers for the railway, set out in Article 
16 of the Development Management Procedure Order) and for any development likely to 
result in a material increase in the volume or a material change in the character of traffic 
using a level crossing over a railway (as the Rail Network Operators, set out in Schedule 4 
(J) of the Development Management Procedure Order). 
 
Network Rail is also a statutory undertaker responsible for maintaining and operating the 
railway infrastructure and associated estate. It owns, operates and develops the main rail 
network. Network Rail aims to protect and enhance the railway infrastructure, therefore 
any proposed development which is in close proximity to the railway line or could 
potentially affect Network Rail’s specific land interests will need to be carefully considered. 
 
As you will be aware, the CIL Regulations enable the Local Planning Authority to set 
differential rates (including zero rates) for development in both specific geographical areas 
or for specific land uses across the charging area. As a Statutory Undertaker, responsible 
for safely maintaining, repairing & developing railway infrastructure in England, Scotland 
and Wales, it is requested that all development undertaken by Network Rail in relation to 
operational business is specified in the charging schedule as ‘zero/nil rated’. This includes 
development authorised under the provisions of The Town and Country Planning (General 
Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015, in addition to developments for which an 
application for planning permission (or related consents) is submitted.  






